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άDƻǘ LǘΚέ 

 

 2nd  ñThe Harvestò   John 4:34ï38 and Matthew 13:1-9; 18-23 

  9th  ñReturning Thanksò   Psalm 111, Luke 17:11-19 

16th  ñThe Works of the Wordò   2 Timothy 3:14ï4:5 

23rd  ñCome and Seeò  John 1:35-51    LWML Sunday  

Listeners to the Mark Levin radio program may hear an over-the-top introduction to his show that describes him 

ŀǎ ǘƘŜ άƻƴŜ Ƴŀƴ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŜŀǊǘƘ ǿƘƻ ǊŜŀƭƭȅΣ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎŜǘǎ ƛǘΗέ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƛƳΣ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ŀƎǊŜŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǊ 

ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ƛǘ ŀǘ ŀƭƭΦ  .ǳǘ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƛǘ ōŜ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŀŎŎƻƭŀŘŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎǇƻƪŜƴ ƻŦ ǳǎΣ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅΣ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ 

get it?  Understanding ourselves and our world with such clarity and insight would help us succeed in work, 

relationships, and life in general.  For some that requires the willingness to experience a total paradigm shift--to 

see things from a different angle, with a different set of presuppositions.   
 

That presents some opportunities for spiritual growth as well: 
 

     What if, instead of assuming people were mean out of personal animus toward us, we got that their anger is 

possibly a reflection of something else going on in their lives, and we just forgave them? 
 

     What if, instead of excusing our pet sins and hopelessly giving into them all the time, we got that they are 

ƛƴŘŜŜŘ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǿǊƻƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ǿŜ ǊŜǇŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ DƻŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŎŜ ǘƻ ŀƳŜƴŘ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎΚ 
 

     ²Ƙŀǘ ƛŦΣ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƻǊ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘ ƻŦ DƻŘ ƘŀƭŦƘŜŀǊǘŜŘƭȅ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƻŦǘŜƴ ƘŜŀǊŘ ƛt before, 

 we got that God is unfathomable and listened for the unexpected and new insight that lies there waiting to  

be discovered?  
 

     What if, instead of viewing our time, treasure, and talents as things we own, we got that God has freely  

given them to us to manage as a temporary trust, so we employ them for the good of our neighbor and  

the glory of God? 
 

      One man who really, really got it was Martin Luther.  Instead of believing the righteousness of God was a 

command for us to obey, he saw it as a gift of grace bestowed on us for the sake of the righteous life, death, and 

resurrection of Christ.  It was a major paradigm shift for him that made all the difference for him and for us.   
 

       I pray that you too may really, really get it.  Along with me, may you not suffer from the false assurance that 

you already got it.  There is always more to understand, more growth to experience, and more grace to discover.  

May God keep us to that end.  

       Pastor Tom Konz  

 

 



  

 

Moments in Ministry  

Our school family would like to invite each church member, to 

invest time here at Faith School.  This can look many different 

ways.  We hope to open the doors to you a s a visitor, volunteer and 

of course partner in prayer.  In the narthex, you can find a sign -up 

sheet for opportunities to do this:  tours of the school during the 

day to see just what 130 children look like; an invitation to join us 

for upcoming Chapel servi ces; and a volunteer schedule to come 

hold babies or read books to children.   

There are two important reasons for involving members of our 

congregation in the ministry of Faith School:  The job is too big for 

just a few, and our church family, as a whole,  prays diligently for 

this ministry and has a vested interest in the work we do.  

Nehemiah knew he could not build the wall of Jerusalem by himself; 

he needed as many helpers as he could get.  The churchõs mission 

and our mission as individual believers --making disciples of all 

nations --is huge.  Ministry leaders need as many people as possible 

in order to accomplish it.  They also need to help others catch our 

vision.  For Nehemiah, wall building was no longer seen as just his 

project.  Because he got the people involved, it became their 

passion.  Likewise, a widespread sense of ownership of the work, 

whether a churchõs ministry or a business enterprise, is vital to any 

organizationõs success.   

The idea is to open our doors for you to see just how big an i mpact 

your ministry is having on the families we serve.  Please consider 

coming by for a visit and spending some time alongside our 

missionaries, the teachers and staff.  If you have any questions or 

need more information about the opportunities to see our  ministry 

at work, please feel free to call me any time at 254 -977-4258.  The 

work we do here Monday through Friday is important to me and to 

you, and we are so very thankful for the support and ongoing 

prayers of our congregation!  Come out and home some funéyou 

will be glad you did.   

Serving Him,  

Magan Carrasco  



 

 

  

 

Exciting Sunday School ñLearning Godõs Word! Cool! 

 Every Sunday we open the Bible together ñall ages ñfrom age 3 to 92 

(our oldest and youngest students).  We are never too young or too old to  learn 

and have our eyes opened by Godõs Word.   

 Come and share the brunch/fellowship (that means talking to other 

members  J ) each Sunday from 9:15 -9:40.  THENéattend a class from 9:45-

10:30am.  We also have child care available for children not able to yet attend 

a class.  There are two adult classes to choose from, a class for the youth 7 th 

grade and up, and three different classes for kids up to 6 th grade.  

 COMING:   In October we will begin making plans for the S unday School  

Christmas Program that will be held on December 11 th.  Last yearõs included 

adults and special performances followed by a special presentation of the 

Christmas Story by our kids and youth.  Watch for more details coming!   

 

 

 

We have received $15 from aluminum can 

recycling in September.  Thank you for your 

support.   Please continue to bring your 

aluminum cans to the kitchen by the 

sanctuary.  This small effort helps the youth 

group and the environment.   

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

October begins the first Stephen Minister training class at Faith 

Lutheran.  As far as we are aware, though we are not as big a 

congregation as a number of churches in this area, God continues  

to bless us through our congregationôs support in providing training 

in this very important one-on-one ministry to others during their 

hurting times.  
 

This class will be going through the initial 50 hours of training well 

into March 2017.  During this time, your Stephen Ministry leaders will 

use this newsletter to provide a general picture into the monthly 

topics ahead.  
 

Oct 23rd   The Person of the Caregiver 

Some of the Objectives: 
 

Understand better the nature of caregiving relationships 

Learn five foundational characteristics of an effective caregiver 

Understand better how a caring relationship develops 
 

As the Stephen Ministry program grows in our congregation, our 
trained Stephen Ministers will grow greatly, learning about helping 
others in need ð and learning about themselves. As the hurting 
members of our congregation and community receive care through 
this ministry, our whole church will be built up and made stronger.   
We are always open to discussing interest in our next class anytime!  

Contact a Stephen Leader for an application or pick one up in the 

Stephen Ministry mailbox outside the church office.  

 

Godõs Love in Action 

 



  

 

Join us  for this outreach training workshop from Mission U , a program of 

Lutheran Hour Ministries.  Become equipped through this one -day event to fulfill 

your mission with boldness to the diverse mission field around you.  

 

Course:  MU -102 ð Equipping to Share:  Stories and Styles  

Location:  Our Savior Lutheran Church, Granbury  

Date:  Saturday, October 22, 2016  

Time:  9:00am to 2:00pm, light lunch served  

Contact:  Rachel Nunez, office@oursavior.us  or at 817 -573 -5011  

 

About the Class:  

MU -102:  Equipping to Share:  Stories and Styles  

Every believer in Christ has a faith story to tell.  Participants will learn òhow 

to tell a storyó in a way that holds the listenerõs attention and points to the 

Savior.  Students will then learn to identify and apply multiple styles and 

contexts for faith -sharing, identifying their primary witnessing style.  

Pick up your registration form from either Emily Lansmon or 

the Church Office.  

 

More information can be found at:  

LHM.ORG/MISSIONU  

 

Daycare will be provided  

mailto:office@oursavior.us


 

  

Family Center 
3000 NW Loop, Stephenville 
(Across from McCoyôs) 

968-2710 
Call for tickets or buy from a church member! 

 

 

 

Saturday, October 15
th
 

4:30-7:00pm 
Adults $10.00 

Children $5.00 age 4-10 
(Children 3 and under Free) 

LOTS OF FUN FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY! 
Carry out available ς /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aŜƴǳ ǘƻƻ 

German Food 
Bratwurst, Schnitzel, Sausage, German Potato Salad, Red Cabbage, 

Sauerkraut, Rolls, Special Desserts, plus Childrenõs Menu 

  
*German Music 
*Family Games 
*Heritage Display  

 Come and join the food and fun of this  
Annual community event!  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FLY families,  

 

I am incredibly excited for this year of FLY. Your students brighten my day and 

challenge me in ways I never expected.  I enjoy seeing how easy it is for them to get along 

with one another and how eager they are to goof off together. I love how inquisitive they are 

about everything. Every Wednesday we experience a fair amount of laughing as well as 

learning.  I want to continue to foster this bond with each other so that they rely on their 

church family for advice and good times.  

Please encourage your student to attend both Sunday school and Wednesday night 

FLYõs. Each serve a similar, yet different, goal: Sundays we dive into the Bible to develop 

personal Bible studying skills while learning about what God has in store for us; 

Wednesdays we take relevant topics and see what the Bible says about them. Wednesdays 

als o serve as a better time for fellowship as we eat together and play a game preceding 

worship and Bible study.  

We will also build relationships with one another by hanging out beyond regularly 

scheduled times (this month weõll have a sõmores night and a guysõ/girlsõ night) and by 

supporting one another in their endeavors (i .e. attending each otherõs games and 

performances).  If anyone wants to hang out impromptu, just send a group text and weõll  

be there!  

As always, Iõm here if you need prayer or someone to chat with about anything. Feel 

free to call or text any time at 214 -497 -0441 or email faithfamilylife@embarqmail.com . I hope 

youõre following the Instagram page @fly_412 for updates and keeping an eye on the 

Facebook page as well. Iõm looking forward to a fantastic year.  

 

In Him,  

Emily Lansmon  

  

We attended the Back to School Rally hosted by FCA this past month.  The Bible studies 

given by fellow high school students were impactful, and the worship was very moving. 

It was a great start to FLY!  

 

 

mailto:faithfamilylife@embarqmail.com


  

Events for FLY in October:  
 

10/1 Saturday: Sõmores night at the Lansmonsõ!  

10/2 Sunday School  at 9:45: I am the Bread of Life  

10/5 Wednesday: Family Fun Night!  The first Wednesday of even -numbered months, bring your 

whole family for dinner, worship, and games! 5:30 -8:00 

10/9 Sunday School  at 9:45: I am the resurrection and the life.  

10/12 Wednesday: Fields of Faith.  This is an annual event hosted by FCA at the Tarleton 

Stadium. It is a night of worship and sharing testimonies. We will meet at our regular start time 

of 5:30 to eat and ride over there; we will return around 8:45.  

10/16 Sunday School  at 9:45: I am the true vine.  

10/19 Wednesday: regular Bible stud y ð please join! 5:30 -8:00 

10/23 Sunday School  at 9:45: I am the way, and the truth, and the life.  

10/22 Saturday: Girlsõ night. Letõs decorate mini pumpkins to hand out to a local nursing home! 

         Guysõ night. Whatever guys do. :)  

10/26 Wednesday Fa ll Carnival!!  Not only is this an essential fundraiser, itõs also a lot of fun! 

Every year, we have youth and their families sign up to run a booth in the gym for little kids 

(mainly Faith School families) to come and play instead of trick or treating.  

 

  

FLY Activities Calendar  
Let me know if Iõm missing any of your activities/performances! Those of you playing club 

sports, let me know if you play in the  Stephenville area!  
 

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday Friday Saturday  

2 

SS 9:45 

3 4 

HJH football 

home games  
 

DHS Vball   

home game  

5   

Family Fun 

Night!  

5:30-8:00 

6 

NCTA 

football @ 

Morgan 

Mill 

7 1 Sõmores 

8 

9 

SS 9:45 

10 

HS Choir 

Fall 

concert 

7:00 

11 

HJH football 

home games  

12   

Fields of 

Faith 5:30-

8:45 

13 

NCTA 

football @ 

Three Way  
 

SHS JV vs. 

HA 5:30  

14 Varsity 

football 

(+band & 

stings) 

home 

game 7:30  

15 

Faith Fest 

16 

SS 9:45 

17 18 19 

FLY!  

5:30-8:00 

20 

NCTA 

football 

@Bluff Dale 

21 

HA football 

home 7:00  

22  

Girlsõ Night 

Guysõ 

Night  

23  

SS 9:45 

24 25 

HJH football 

home games  
 

DHS Vball 

home game  
 

Adamõs bday 

26  

FLY Fall 

Carnival  

5:30-7:30 

27 

SHS JV 

football 

5:30 

28 Varsity 

football 

(+band & 

stings) 

home 

game 7:30  

29 

30 

5th Sunday 

Brunch  

31 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

As we continue our journey through Sowing Seeds , we, 

the Stewardship Committee, hope the messages of the 

Sower and the Seed have had an impact on each 

one of our Faith family members.  By now, each Faith 

family should have received a Home Study Brochure, a 

Family Devotional, and a Promise Sheet.  Over the next 

week, please consider the many gifts that God has 

blessed you with.  Then, prayerfully consider your 

commitment to Faith to continue sowing the seed.  

Complete your Promise Sheet and return it to Faith on 

Sunday, October 9.  If you are unable to a ttend our 

worship celebration, you may return the Promise Sheet 

by mail.  Together, we can help Jesus to gather the 

harvest home.  

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

S.A.I.L. NEWS OF INTEREST 

(Seniors A live In the Lord ) 
 

    On Sep tember  8 at 10:00AM in the Good Tree dining room , S.A.I.L. 

held their bi -monthly meeting with a Bible study led by Pastor Tom from 

the January Lutheran Witness .  We welcomed Zane Lantz as a new 

member and enjoyed our beginning meeting of this year.  Pat Weber 

provided delicious snacks.  After discussion, we all agreed that flowers 

will be placed to the glory of God on October 2 in memory of our sister - 

member, Mildred Coker.  
 

   Because people provided used printer cartridges to recycle at 

Staples, another $40 was given to the church for office supplies.  

Jeanette Quade reworked the childrenõs activity bags to add new 

materials for kids to enjoy during church services.  
 

   Pastor Tom started our meeting on Sep tember  22 in the Narthex at 

10:00AM with a devotion titled òTrust In Godó based on Psalm 37:5ñ

Commit your ways to the Lord; trust in Him and He will act, taken from a 

book of daily devotions by Martin Luther.  Each of the 11 people 

present offered a prayer to God for someone.  We were delighted to 

welcome Mick ey and Zane Lantz to our g roup.  Faith new Family Life 

Ministry leader, Emily Lansmon, also met with us and suggested a 

project of our cooperation with FLY for November for our college 

students.  More planning will follow.  
 

We continued to work on a service project of adding ribbon s to our 

hymnals to mark page numbers for use in our church services.  Birthday 

and get -well cards and prayers for SAIL members and friends were 

signed and delivered.  All enjoyed a sandwich lunch.  
 

   Bible study in October at Good Tree will be on the 6 th at 10:00AM with 

Pastor Tom, and our SAIL meeting is scheduled for the 20 th.  At that 

time, S.A.I.L. will travel to St. Paulõs Lutheran Braille Center for a work 

session to create Bible passages in Braille.  We will also plan to have 

lunch in Ft. Worth bef ore returning to Stephenville. Please watch the 

newsletter and  bulletins for more information.  
 

 


